
 

Reference #:  2023-71-IP 

From:  Inpatient Value, Incentives, and Quality Reporting Outreach and Education 

Support Contractor  

Sent:   May 16, 2023 

To:    IQR and OQR Program ListServes 

Subject:  Corrected Publicly Reported COVID-19 HCP State and National Data  

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) and the Centers for Disease Control and 

Prevention (CDC) have identified errors in the calculation of the inpatient and outpatient state 

and national COVID-19 Vaccination Coverage among Healthcare Personnel (COVID HCP) 

measure. 

CMS and CDC found an issue with the Quarter (Q) 4 2021 state and national data publicly 

reported in October 2022, and the Q1 2022 data publicly reported in January 2023. With our 

commitment to data accuracy, CMS will display the corrected rates in the archived Timely and 

Effective Care State and National files in the Provider Data Catalog (PDC) for October 2022 and 

January 2023. Hospital-level data was not impacted.  

Note: No additional data or actions are required by providers.  

Please do not respond directly to this email. For further assistance regarding the information 

contained in this message: 

• Hospital IQR Program: Contact the Inpatient VIQR Outreach and Education Support 

Contract Team via the QualityNet Question & Answer Tool by selecting “IQR - Inpatient 

Quality Reporting" from the Program drop down or call (844) 472-4477 or (866) 800-8765 

weekdays from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. ET. 

• Hospital OQR Program: Contact the Hospital OQR Program Outreach and Education 

Support Team via the QualityNet Question & Answer Tool by selecting “OQR - Outpatient 

Quality Reporting" from the Program drop down or call (866) 800-8756 weekdays from 7 

a.m. to 6 p.m. ET.  

https://cmsqualitysupport.servicenowservices.com/qnet_qa?id=ask_a_question
https://cmsqualitysupport.servicenowservices.com/qnet_qa?id=ask_a_question



